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STAY INFORMED
Email: Subscribe to receive project updates 
and traffic alerts by email, visit the project 
webpage at azdot.gov/projects//verde-river-
bridge or DMiller5@azdot.gov.
Phone: ADOT Bilingual Project Information 
Line: 855.712.8530 or Deborrah Miller, 
Community Relations Project Manager, 
928.777.5986.
Online: Visit azdot.gov/contact and select 
Projects from the drop-down menu
By Mail: ADOT Communications, 1655 W. 
Jackson St., MD 126F, Phoenix, AZ 85007.

PROJECT OVERVIEW
The Arizona Department of Transportation, 
in conjunction with the Federal Highway 
Administration, is planning to improve the 
life of the Verde River Bridges by installing 
erosion-control measures and rehabilitating 
the structural integrity. New reinforced 
concrete aprons will be installed around each 
pier of both seven-span bridges to protect 
the structure from erosion. The project, on 
Interstate 17 between mileposts 287 and 289, 
is approximately one mile north of the junction 
with State Route 260 in Camp Verde. The project 
will occur within ADOT right-of-way and 
easements underneath the bridge.  

WHAT TO EXPECT
Construction is anticipated to begin Sept. 2021 
and be completed spring 2022. There are no 
anticipated restrictions for drivers on I-17. 
During construction, river users will be 
required to portage around the construction 
site.
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